
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee 
May 14, 2009
Via Videoconference – OCM BOCES
2:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York); Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); 


Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer SLS); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein 



(CLRC), liaison

Action Items:

· Penelope will check if the online budget process needs Board approval.
1. The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Jeff Wooldridge.

2. Minutes from the meeting on April 15, 2009 were approved as written. 
M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

3. Check and Deposit Register:
· Jim asked why checks were written to The Paper Lab.  Penelope explained that it is payment to the consultant for the Environmental Monitoring Program.

· There being no further questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
4. Financial Reports:

· Balance Sheet: 

· Accounts receivable:  Courtney explained that the reports are only showing a month of activity.
· Income Statement on Operating Side:

· Account 315 Interest Income: Interest income continues to be considerably under budget because of low interest rates.
· Account  319.09: RBDB funds. Equipment funds were used to purchase a scanner with LSTA funds covering the shortfall.  
· Expenses:

· There has been no unusual activity over the past two months. 
· Grants:

· DHP: Courtney made the usual salary allocations; Susan has made small materials and supplies expenditures.
· Environmental Monitoring:  The grant period is almost over and funds are being spent. 
· HLSP:  Penelope explained that she would like to allocate $500 of HLSP funds to support the Value of Hospital Libraries Study being conducted by the Middle Atlantic Region of the National Library of Medicine.  Other NY3Rs Councils are also supporting the study financially.  This will help to spend down the funds from the 2008-2009 grant year.  The committee agreed that it was an excellent use of funds and approved the request.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
· LSTA: All the funds were spent by April 30, 2009.  The final report was submitted by deadline; CLRC is now waiting for the final 10% payment.  All the paperwork for the second year of the grant has been submitted and processed; CLRC is now waiting for the first payment.
· RBDB: Courtney reported that there has been little activity except for the equipment funds used to purchase the scanner.
· MISP: The funding has been received and invoices are being paid as submitted.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

5. Old Business:

· TIAA-CREF
· Penelope is still waiting for a reply from the attorney on any liabilities the Council may have but hopes to have the matter resolved by May 15.
· ADP 
· CLRC successfully transitioned to ADP payroll services this week.  The first payroll went smoothly with just a few questions.  Penelope and Courtney will discuss the Premium Only Plan and file the appropriate documents.
6. New Business:    
· Audit
· Penelope explained that is time to prepare for the 2008-2009 audit and suggested that we once again used the services of Green & Seifter.  The committee agreed.  M(Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
· SARBIT
· CLRC now has access to the online budget form requested by DLD; Penelope and Courtney will work on the figures.  
· Health Insurance
· The health insurance plan that CLRC chose in January is being discontinued.  Penelope will work with the NY Council of Non-Profits to find an alternative.  The plan will end in December 2009.
Meeting adjourned at 2.31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

